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Seal 

The Oregon Tech seal is designed to 
officially verify academic documents. 
Because use of the seal is restricted, 
it is not available on the website for 
downloading. Please contact the 
Marketing Department prior to 
reproduction. 

Full logo 

The Oregon Tech block logo is 
a general identifier for use on 
institution publications, stationery, 
merchandise, web pages, and other 
graphic treatments. The proportions 
should never be altered. This logo 
can be reduced or enlarged to any 
size, as long as the proportions  
remain unaltered and readability is 
not compromised. 

The logo must not be used in 
conjunction with other type, 
graphics, or logos to form a 
combined graphic element. 

Logos are available for download 
online at www.oit.edu/marketing. 
Camera-ready and digital copies 
of the logo are available from the 
Marketing Department. 

Which file do I need? 

For print, there are two options: 
“.eps”– vector-based, high resolution format 
“.tif ”– pixel-based, high resolution format 

For Web, there are two options: 
“.jpg”– web-based, low-resolution format 
“.gif ”– web-based, low-resolution format 

Often “.jpg” files can be saved at a high 
resolution. However, they are lossy files, 
which reduce in file size and quality the 
more they are saved. For best results with a 
printed format, use either “.eps” or “.tif ” 
formats. 

Reminder
You must get prior approval from the 
Marketing Department to use the logo on a 
sign or banner. 
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One-color, PMS 540

Two-color PMS 540 + Metallic PMS 872

One-color, Black

Two-color, PMS 540 + PMS 122

One-color, PMS 540

One-color PMS 540 

   One-color, reversed over black

Oregon Council of Presidents

Senate Bill 55
Senate Committee on Education

February 2, 2017

Chair Roblan, Vice Chair Linthicum, and Members of the Senate Education Committee,

It is a pleasure to be here today on behalf of Oregon’s public universities to provide testimony 
on Senate Bill 55.  

For the record, my name is Dana Richardson and I am the new Executive Director of the 
Council of Presidents.  OCOP, as we call it, was formed to support statewide focus and 
partnership among Oregon’s public universities.  While it is not a governing body, it does 
foster coordination and collaboration among the public university presidents and other 
university officials to avoid unnecessary duplication of efforts and effectively share resources, 
best practices, and advocacy.

I’d like to begin my testimony by outlining general principles on affordability that the public 
universities and the community colleges have discussed and agreed upon. First, we believe 
that investments that support existing student academic and success programs as well as the 
Oregon Opportunity Grant should be highest priority as we head into this budgeting cycle. We 
also believe that state financial aid should target the students that have the most financial 
need. Given these principals, we would advocate that the Oregon Opportunity Grant be funded 
before an expanded OR Promise is funded.

While we understand that Senate Bill 55 puts forward what the Higher Education 
Coordinating Commission (HECC) considers a technical fix to administer OR Promise grants 
beyond the $10 million that was originally appropriated, deleting the language in subsection 
(6) of the statute removes the upper limit on the amount of money that may be invested in the 
program. This runs counter to the affordability principles noted earlier. Additionally, the 
public universities are concerned that the OR Promise program benefits students other than 
those who have the most financial need which also runs counter to the affordability principles.

We are certainly prepared to review and discuss the program parameters described by the 
HECC today and appreciate your time in listening to this testimony. 




